MINUTES, FELSENTHAL TOWN COUNCIL
6:30 e APRIL 11, 2023
TOWN HALL

OPENING PRAYER
CALLED TO ORDER

At roll call the following members were present: Ms. Linder, Mr. Newbury, Ms. Seymore, Mrs. Thurlkill
were present: Ms. Hunt was not at the meeting.

Ms. Seymore, moved and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to approve the previous minutes for March 14,
2023, the special called meeting on February 28, 2023 and the minutes from The Bream fest meetings
on March 15, March 31, and April 10, 2023. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS
The Mayor told the Council that the town’s signs should be up some time this week.

Mrs. Howard up dated the Council on the progress with the clean up going on around town.
One is already in progress and there are several others in the planning stages. She told the audience
to let her know of any areas that needed to be cleaned up.

She talked about the ditches were to be cleaned out and free flowing. It would take a while to get to all
the culverts around town. Some culverts would have to be replaced on K Avenue. The cost for two
culverts is $2,158.08. Ms. Linder, moved and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury to buy the culverts that
were needed. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

The Mayor told the Council that she had talked to someone with the county and they were going to
do some work on the tram road.

The large tree behind town hall is dead and will have to be cut down. The Mayor had gotten three bids
they are Ark-La-Tree Service ($1,739.20). Mac’s tree service for $7,200.00 and El Dorado Tree Service &
Stump Chipping bid for $6,500.00. The Council voted to get Ark-La-Tree Service. We will be finding out
when they can do the job.

The Mayor was telling the Council that she had been talking with Mr. Mark Hook with Arkansas Game
and Fish about things they could do to help the Town of Felsenthal. One thing he said they could do was
to make a walking trail on some of their land. They would do the work and we would not have to come
up with any money.

We did not get the Financials this month because our CPA was still working on taxes. They would get
them to us as soon as possible.

Ms. Seymore, moved and it was seconded by Mrs. Khurlkill, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote
was unanimous. The motion passed.
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